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MINUTES OF THE HLAA ANNUAL GENERAL MEEGTING, HELD AT THE HOWARD ROAD COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 10:30 ON SUNDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER 2013.
	Present:

Apologies

	John Camp

Mo Silver

Wendy Camp

Chris Read

Sue Brumby

Rose Bailey
Dave Barker
Guy Brumby

George Callaway
	Chairman 
Vice Chairman

Trading Secretary 

Treasurer (P Row Rep)

Secretary

L/K Row Rep
M Row Rep

Website (N Row Rep)
Q Row Rep




	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Review of Previous Minutes
	JC opened the meeting and gave a brief overview to the Committee and Association activities during the last year and raised the forthcoming events with the members.
	

	2. Apologies
	Apologies were made for Guy Brumby, George Calloway and Bernie Clark
	

	3. Minutes of 2012 AGM
	The minutes were recapped and accepted by those present
	

	4. Matters Rising from Previous Meetings
	Keys
Keys are now brought by members and not rented.  The cost of a key is £10.00 which includes a £2.00 admin charge which is non-refundable.

The ongoing issue is the non-return of the keys by ex-plot holders.  In the past year we have sold 38 keys and only had a few returned.

This has been raised with the Council and a request made to add a reminder to the letter that all keys must be returned

Thefts from Plots
The majority of the break ins recently have been made by individuals cutting the fence to gain access.  
People are challenging strangers who are seen on the site and we would encourage this where it is safe to do so.  Wardens and PCSO's are patrolling the site to assist with this.

One household adjacent to the site, has put together a petition to request additional lighting down Horsea Lane - we would ask all Plot Holders to come into the shop to sign this.

Insurance
We will be renewing the insurance once more with RHS who have offered the most beneficial terms to us.
Pathways
The Council have requested that a reminder is made that the maintenance of Paths is the Plot Holders Responsibility and they must be kept up.  The council have also raised that from now when any plots are given up, if they have restricted the Pathways, the obstructions will be removed to open up the paths to all Holders.
Plot Numbers
The Council have requested that all Plot Holders remember that they should be clearly displaying their Plot Number.  This is to assist in the Inspections and also to make all aware.  Plot Number signs are available from the Association Shop.
	ALL

ALL

ALL

	5. Financial Report
	We are in an increasingly healthy position with the Accounts.  Currently the Bank Account is at £2,848.16 which is up £150.00 from this time last year when we had £2,697.00 in the account.
We also now have a donation account and the proceeds from the Seed and Plant Swop, Show Raffle etc are put into this and the balance is now £926.06.

We are unable to offer a full picture of the accounts as a complete stock take has been delayed - but this will be done and included in the Published Accounts later this month

The shop continues to exceed expectations with the sales up from last year to £3,000.00

There are lower Association Membership takings currently due to the move to a Sept - Aug Membership year.  

The Summer show saw £248.00 raised which is lower than last year, but we received £16.00 from entry fees alone.  Also we incurred higher costs this year due to Certificates being printed .

Warwicks remain our highest cost, but by working with them and ordering one substantial order we have reaped the benefits with lower delivery charges and higher discounts.
	

	6. Shop Report
	We have been raising money through the donations for a new shop!  This will provide a small Community Centre for the Site and will be in a more central position and offer us better facilities for storage etc.  Councillor Jones and David Moorman are in agreement with our ideas, subject to planning permission and is assisting us with our application.
Currently to assist our stock position we are only ordering what members request.  However, if individuals would like us to stock a specific item please speak to us.

We have been fortunate in that with our relationship with Warwicks and Monefields we have only had to increase the price of 1 item this year and we hope to emulate this in the coming year.

Qu - Where is the cost of the new shop coming?
We are anticipating that the build will cost us approximately £7,000.

The idea is to put together a business plan to take to the council.  It is hoped that the council will agree to offset the cost of the maintenance of the portaloo with a set amount  with the association funding the difference.  We are currently investigating the Grants that we can apply for to help us build this secure building and compound.
We are looking to have the build complete in 2015/16
	

	7. Election of Committee
	All attendees are in agreement that the current Committee stands
Chairman - John Camp

Vice Chairman - Maureen Silver

Treasurer & P Row rep - Chris Read

Secretary & N Row rep - Suzy Brumby

Trading Secretary - Wendy Camp

Q Row rep - George Callaway

M Row rep - Dave Barker

K & L Row rep – Rose Bailey
	

	8. Matters Arising
	Increase in Allotment Charges 2013 & 2014
In 2012 Councillor Hunt had the charges approved for a two stage price increase which is above the rate of inflation.  This was done with the intention that the sites would be self sufficient.

For the year 2013 - 2014 - the price will be £8.79 per rod, with the discounts of 30% for OAP's and 37% for Leisure Card Holders

For the year 2014 - 2015 - the price will be £10.85 per rod.

Qu - Are other Leisure activities subsidised?  If so are they self sufficient?  If not why are we penalised and they are not?
This has been raised by the Association to the Council and we are awaiting a response.  The price increase has been challenged as are the costs that have been attributed to HLA are continually reviewed.

The grass cutting is continually challenged and we have now been given the details of the areas that come under the council remit for maintenance and when this is not kept maintained it is raised and discounts are given to us and the contractors fined.

For HLA the major expenditure is the plot clearance, for example P30 was a significant cost to this year’s budget due to the fly tipping that occurred as the clearing was being done.
The Association have requested a more detailed breakdown of the costs as currently it is very basic.

Shredder
Due to the removal of the skips, the Council have given all the Associations a shredder and we are responsible for its maintenance.  There will be 4 trained operators and the shredder will be located on 3 areas of HLA at specific times.  These will be on Q, N & M row to allow any plot holders to utilise the machine.  The shredder has a max diameter of 2" and has a wet screen to allow us to mulch down anything from brussell sprout stalks to small branches.
Shop 

As before we are keen to bring a small community building to the site and to allow us to hold more stock in a more secure area
Purchase of our own Show Tent
Normally HLAA borrow Moneyfields tent, and we would like the members permission to purchase our own to be funded from the main account.  An 18 x 6 steel frame show tent is approx £300.  This was agreed by the members present.
Security
As in all the holders interest's we would reiterate that the gates are always t remain locked and that plot holders feel prepared to challenge strangers on the site.  
Pathways & Hedges
It is the plot holders responsibility to ensure that the paths on either side of their plots remain well maintained especially those on the main thorough fare.
From now on when plots are given up, if the pathways are blocked - the blockages will be removed opening up all paths.  Any hedges will be removed.

Qu, P & L row the hedges inside the allotment is the Councils responsibility but they have not been maintained.
This will be raised with the Council and a request made that remedial action is taken to maintain the hedges.  The association will also speak to the Sporting Ground to ensure they understand their responsibility of the hedge maintenance.

Marking of Plots
It remains the responsibility of all plot holders that their plots are clearly marked to facilitate inspections.  Plot numbers are available from the shop if required.
Locking of Gates & Bonfires on Sites
All gates must be locked on arrival and on leaving the site.  
Any new perspective plot holders must be accompanied if they wish to view the plot they have been offered and the Council have been requested to include in the offer letter  a paragraph explaining that they need to go to the shop to be shown their plot and to get a key

No bonfires are allowed on the site even if they are contained in a suitable incinerator. There have been numerous complaints made by plot holders that some people are flouting this ruling and it is unacceptable.

	ALL

ALL

JC

ALL

ALL




	9. AOB
	Qu, Could the Association purchase a press?
Tony Alderson has been asked to cost making one for the site and JC will provide the bottle jack.

Wisley  - as we have free tickets the offer was made to investigate when people would like to utilise them for next year.  The consensus was the last week in June.

Plant & Seed Swop to be held late April - May next year

Produce Swop an idea was raised to do a cop / produce swop next year to enable people to utilise any glut of produce they have!  This was agreed in principle and would begin in August 2014.

Show The 3rd Annual Produce show will be held on Saturday 30th August.  Full format to follow and will include the usual best plot competition.
Bonfire is planned for 2nd November 2014.

Please leave any green waste at the end of your plot and notify the Association who will collect it on the day.  

We would encourage people to attend the bonfire as another social gathering with hot dogs and hot drinks being available!  Donations of soup etc welcome!

AGM for 2014 

Will be held 28th September 2014.
	TA / JC

ALL

ALL

ALL

	10. Next Meeting
	Next meeting will be Sunday 06th October.
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